
 

P.O. Box 8427, Portland, OR 97207 
 

Monday, May 1, 2023 

 

Senator Kayse Jama 

Chair, Senate Housing and Development Committee 

900 Court St NE, S-409 

Salem, OR  97301 

 
Dear Honorable Chair Jama, Vice-Chair Anderson and members of the 

Committee: 

 

RE: Support for HB 3462 

 
Housing Oregon supports House Bill 3462, the Emergency Housing for 

All Act, to ensure equity in access to emergency housing in the wake of 

a disaster. Our members have been involved in new affordable housing 

production in response to the wildfires of 2020. HB 3462 ensures that 

emergency housing resources for Oregonians affected by future 

disasters such as fires are available more quickly, with fewer barriers 

and without discrimination. 

 
Housing Oregon is a membership-based statewide association of  

affordable housing community development corporations (CDCs) 

committed to serving and supporting low-income Oregonians across 

the housing needs spectrum – from homeless to homeowner.  

 

The bill is a necessary foundation for the legislature’s effort to prepare 

and protect our communities during an emergency response. 

Emergency response for ALL displaced individuals after a disaster is 

necessary to ensure the well-being of our communities, our workforce, 

and our economy.  

 

We urge you to join Housing Oregon in supporting passage of HB 

3462. Thank you very much for your consideration of our comments 

and for your service to our state.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Brian Hoop 

Executive Director 

Housing Oregon 

Sheila Stiley, Board 
chair – NW Coastal 
Housing 

 
Kymberly Horner – 
Vice-chair - Portland 
Community 

Reinvestment Inc. 

 
Rachael Duke, 

Secretary - 
Community Partners 
for Affordable 
Housing 
 
Kristy Rodriguez, 
Treasurer – Housing 

Authority of Malhuer 
& Harney Counties 

 
Wakan Alferes - 
Homes for Good 

 
Trell Anderson – NW 
Housing Alternatives 

 
David Brandt - 
Housing Works  

 
Rita Grady – Polk 
CDC 

 
Maria Elena Guerra - 

Farmworker Housing 

Development Corp 
 
Brad Ketch – 
Rockwood CDC and 
Community Develop-
ment Corp of Oregon 

 
Nkenge Harmon 
Johnson – Urban 
League of Portland 
 
Erica Mills – 

NeighborWorks 

Umpqua 
 
Shannon Vilhauer – 
Habitat for Humanity 
of Oregon 

 

 


